

Treasure Lake RV Resort

"Where Vacations Last A Lifetime"

Spring is on the way!

General Manager Musings

Greetings Treasure Lake Owners

As we kick off the 2021 season, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the owners, work campers and staff for bearing with us through this pandemic that started at the beginning of the 2020 season. We truly have a faithful TL family. Thank you all. Rest assured that we are still following the guidelines mandated by the City of Branson and practicing the CDC guidelines. TL is a safe place to come and experience nature and create lasting memories. The board, myself and staff welcome you to come and enjoy all that TL has to offer and stay safe while having fun.

The indoor pool is set to open March 5^{th} . All phases will re-open on March 8^{th} . The moving of phases will resume April 5^{th} . Our nightly RV site rates are now \$10 per night effective January 1, 2021.

With the continuous rising costs, we are looking for Work Campers for most of our departments. If you or someone you know of is interested in Work Camping, please contact Tammy at 417-334-1040 x 254 or <u>Tammy@tlresort.com</u>.

The dues statements were mailed January 7th. If you didn't receive yours please contact Sheri@tlresort.com and she will email you a copy.

(Continued on page 2)





(Continued from page 1)

The board has decided to start a Long-Range Planning Committee consisting of 3 board members, myself and 1 member of TL. We will be meeting with department heads and finding out what their long-term plans and goals for TL 4. are. We welcome feedback from ALL TL members. If you have any questions or suggestions, feel free to contact me at Lenny@tlresort.com or Kent Pratt, TL President of the board, at kent.pratt@yahoo.com.

Come one, come all and enjoy all that TL has to offer! Let's make 2021 the best year yet. Looking forward to serving you.

See you soon.

Lenny

President's Corner

Fellow Owners,

Over the past 3 years of serving as a board member, I have learned at least a few things.

- 1. No matter what you have planned for, it is important to be flexible! Most of you have no idea what has gone on behind the scenes in 2020. Which is a good thing, because most of what goes on behind the scenes is to ensure that you have memory making experiences at Treasure Lake, without you having to worry about things that go on behind the scenes! In my opinion, your management team (including your board of directors) has done a wonderful job leading us through all the mine fields that 2020 put before us.
- 2. I have been reminded that everyone has opinions about everything, and all of those opinions have well founded intentions with regard to making Treasure Lake the best place it can be.

- 3. I have learned that your board of directors works very hard for you, and they are always looking out for your best interest as an owner of Treasure Lake.
- I have learned that some may not always agree with all decisions made by management and/or your board of directors.
- 5. I have learned how much of an honor it is to be chosen to lead the gentlemen and lady, whom you have elected to represent you on the board of directors.

Please continue to be patient with everyone as they attempt to make Treasure Lake the awesome place that it is. Everyone is doing the very best they can to make Treasure Lake one of the best private parks in our country.

Kent

Activities

Hello TL Family. We hope that everyone is staying safe and warm and looking ahead to the upcoming season.



We have been working behind the scenes to put together an awesome 2021. We are currently booking bands, specialty entertainment, activities, and setting up events that are sure to please everyone. Be sure to like our new Activities Page on Facebook @ Treasure Lake RV Resort Activities.

"Success is not final, failure is not fatal: it is the courage to continue that counts."

Winston Churchill

This will keep you updated on all activities and events. As we confirm our bands and activities, they will be added to this page along with our website.

Next are some special events to add to your calendar:

(Continued on page 3)



(Continued from page 2)

- Trash to Treasures Market TBA
- 4th Annual TL Kid's Carnival Saturday, June 26th (more details to come)
- TL Fireworks (4th of July Celebration) Saturday, July 3rd
- 2nd Annual Treasure Lake Gospel Festival TBA
- 2nd Annual Treasure Lake Bluegrass Music Festival –
 September 9th 11th

Please call **417-331-2822** or **417-699-0839** to get the Early Bird Special Price of \$45.00 for your three day Bluegrass Music Festival wristband. We do expect this event to sell out.

The Activities Department will be looking for a few couples or individuals who would like to be work campers and be part of our Fun Experts Team. If this sounds like something you would be interested in, please call Miss Rhonda at **417-331-2822**.

Prayers for all to stay safe. We are excited to welcome you back to TL.

Thank you!

Miss Rhonda & Miss Ashley

Sales

Well what a difference a year makes! Last year we did 8 RV shows in 3 months and this year we are going to 4 RV shows. It's still going to be a good year. George sold 7 memberships in January



which is unheard of. Normally we only sell 1 or 2! We have

some ideas to get Treasure Lake's name out there in different venues. We will have more on that later in the year.

Welcome to all of the new owners. If you have any questions we are here to help you in the Sales Office.

The Sales Staff

Rock n Roll Café

We are approaching our spring opening in Rock n Roll Café and are looking forward to seeing our customers returning. Last season was a challenge for everyone, and



we hope it will be better this year. We are considering changing our hours back to 11:00am to 9:00pm this year on Wednesday thru Saturday, with the grills going down at 8:30pm which will allow more time for people to get food and ice cream. We will open at 3:30pm on Sunday and close at 9:00pm, with the grill going down at 8:30 pm. We still plan to be closed on Monday & Tuesdays due to lack of workers and customer participation.

"If you can't convince them, confuse them."

Harry Truman

We may have a few openings this year, so if anyone is interested in joining our Team, I will be back on park the middle of February. You can call me at 417-527-0381 or email me at barb@tlresort.com and I will be happy to talk to you. Our season usually runs from the first week of April to the first week of November, and we would need you to commit to that time frame. For more information please just call, text, or email me, and we can discuss the details and any questions you might have.

My staff and I are anxious to get back to work, and to see (Continued on page 4)



(Continued from page 3)

everyone again. Hope you have all had a good winter and are ready to "rock and roll" with us. We will still be cooking our famous fish and shrimp on the weekends and lots of daily specials during the week for you to enjoy, along with **Tickets** our regular menu items. Don't forget our ice cream!!!

Hoping to open in April, will update a little later. See you all soon. Can't wait!!

Barb

Veteran's Memorial

The 9th Wall is underway with 30 names on it so far. It takes 93 names to fill it.

Please give me a call to honor your veteran for only \$50 per name. I need you to provide name, branch of service, rank, and dates of service. Stop by the Welcome Center to pick up a form, call Tammy at 417-334-1040 Ext. 254 or email at tammy@tlresort.com.

Brad

The ticket office is re-opening this year March 4th. This year we will only be open on Thursday - Saturday 8:00 am -4:00 pm. Remember to check out our



weekly specials. Please come on up and see what we can offer you as a member at a discounted price. We are located in the Lodge, next to the library. If you happen to need tickets Mon - Wednesday, on the days office is not open, you can leave a message at 417-332-2560 or email tickets@tlresort.com. The tickets can be made and paid for before you plan on attending and be left at the Welcome Center. This must be done prior to going to shows, due to no one attending the office on these days. We look forward to serving you

Sheri

Maintenance

Hello TL family! Sure hope everyone has had a good winter and year. Maintenance department is continuing to work hard for you all and we truly love working for the resort. I want to thank all my guys for the hard work they do. Last year was a challenge for everyone, and my guys real-



ly came together. I hope they know how much they are appreciated. We can't wait for the park and world to get back to normal so everyone can continue to make great family memories here at Treasure Lake.

I also want everyone to know that if there is an area that needs attention, or if you have any ideas, please email me and we can discuss the matter. I'm very open for your opinion and we are here to make the park the best it can be for all you members.

Housekeeping

Hello—Happy New Year —-

Doing our very best to keep all things clean and sanitized.

Welcome back! Please pardon our mess as we are in full swing for annual deep cleaning of building and rentals. We started in December and will finish up around March, depending on the weather. Things will sparkle again. We also do the floor care, such as stripping

"I refuse to join any club that would have me as a member."

Groucho Marx

(Continued on page 5)



(Continued from page 4)

and waxing.

This year we will be charging for damaged linens, so please be as gentle as possible. These have gone up in price and we need to budget and save as much as possible. If you need cleaning rags, call us or get ahold of front desk. They can also relay to us.

Our goals are to have more rentals remodeled and carpet taken up. New yurts will be available soon. So very cozy and perfect. Come and check them out.

Just a few reminders about our department:

We only clean check outs. We don't go into your room unless asked. Check out is at 11am. Check in is at 2pm. We have an array of items for you to borrow/use if needed. Bathhouses will be cleaned at a new time this coming year. More information regarding this soon.

Looking for work campers! Keep us in mind if you are wanting to stay physical and active. We do walk, bend, stoop, drag and crawl, but it's all a benefit to a healthy life and at the end of the day you will feel good about it. Not all days are full force, but most are!

Have blessed days, be safe and come and make some memories that will last a lifetime!!

Thank You for helping us keep our park clean!

Housekeeping Director, Wilma: (417) 263-1107

Assistant Director, Patty: (417) 239-5977

Wilma







For Your Reference

1 Treasure Lake Drive Branson, Missouri 65616

Phone: (417) 334-1040

Fax: (417) 334-5522

Website: www.tlresort.com

Editor: newsletter@tlresort.com











Lenny Ammerman, General Manager	(417) 334-1040 x259
Brad Price, Park Operations Director	(417) 464-8411
Rhonda Hull, Activities Director	(417) 331-2822
Teresa Hughes, Sales Director/ Six Month Storage	(417) 334-1040 x253
Tom Smith, Security Director	(417) 331-6101
Wilma Fuller, Housekeeping Director	(417) 263-1107
Sheri French, Administrative Assistant/ Ticket Office Manager	(417) 334-1040 x259
Tammy Stouffer, Administrative Assistant/ Permanent Storage	(417) 334-1040 x254

Newsletter Release Dates:

Spring: February 15th **Summer**: May 15th **Fall**: August 15th **Winter**: November 15th

Treasure Lake Affiliations

Tri-Lakes/Branson Chamber of Commerce/CVB, National Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds, Missouri Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds, Coast to Coast, RPI, Coach Owners Association & Family Motor Coach Association.